
Teri L. Barenborg, Chair  
School District of Indian River County  
6500 57th Street 
Vero Beach, FL 32967 
 
RE: School Recreational Facilities  
 
Dear Chair Barenborg, 
 
As chair of the Indian River County Board of County Commissioners, I want to say that the Board is 
excited to enter into the Agreement for Use of Facilities with the School Board of Indian River County.  
This is an excellent way to partner together in providing recreational facilities for the taxpayers of Indian 
River County.  
 
I would like to also express the Board’s support of opening up school recreational facilities to the public 
after school and during weekends.  We understand that there may be security issues to be resolved, but 
we believe that making additional green space accessible will enhance the recreational opportunities for 
the community.    
 
We appreciate your consideration of this request.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Peter D. O’Bryan 
Chair,  
Indian River County Board of County Commissioners  
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